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15th February 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,
Parent Permissions 

Please take a few minutes to read the following pages and decide on whether or not you give your permission.  


During the current pandemic the school has a legal obligation to offer online learning via an interactive learning platform.  This is one of the reasons why we are introducing Google Classroom.  The other main reason is because as a school we need to teach pupils about online safety and how to use email safely is part of this. 
 
Google Classroom is part of a range of educational tools which together are called G Suite for Education. It includes G-email, Calendar, Docs & Google Classroom and is used by tens of millions of students and teachers around the world; the system offers a secure online learning environment.  The email account is needed to invite pupils to lessons and it offers more security than normal emails do.  In addition to this, as the school manages the account we are able to monitor, check and reset emails and teach children how to access emails and the internet more safely.
If you want more information about this, Google has created this guide for Parents and carers, which is attached. 
Google Classroom has a lot of teaching tools such as being able to share worksheets electronically so pupils can fill them in on online and share these with teachers. Teachers can also share resources used in lessons like web links and interactive quizzes.  
There is one feature in gmail that we really would like to use, but need your permission to do so.  As a school we like to make lessons as fun and engaging as possible.  Many of our pupils learn well by watching video clips and in school we use a lot of video clips from ‘YouTube’ to support learning.  From google classroom we can share links to ‘YouTube’ which will take pupils directly to the clip we want them to watch.  However, for Google classroom to show the clip it opens up a new tab in YouTube.  As this takes your child out of Google classroom and on to the web in general we need your permission to put these links into lessons.
On the attached reply-slip, we are asking you to please select ONE choice from the follow options:

I am happy for the school to share YouTube links with my child/children
I do not want the school to share YouTube links with my child/children
I would like more information about this before I decide.

Another feature in Google Classroom that we can use is to record lessons.   Recorded lessons would record any pupils who have cameras on and so we need your permission to do this.  Teachers must say at the start of a lesson that they want to record a lesson and seek permission from pupils and anyone supporting them before recording can take place.  However, we also need parental permission for any recording to be made. They must also say why they want to record the lesson.
We have 3 main reasons we might want to record some lessons.
1. To share a lesson with pupils who are unable to attend

Schools must continue to provide online learning till at least the summer holiday.  This is because some pupils may need to self-isolate or may need to shield and as a school we have to try and make sure that they have access to as much of the same learning as pupils in school do.  Recording lessons may help some pupils to access these lessons if they are unavailable at the time the lesson is actually happening, e.g. is they are ill and want to catch up.  This may be particularly important where pupils are undertaking exam courses and accredited courses.  However, pupils across the school who are at home and feeling isolated may benefit from seeing familiar faces and friends whilst stuck at home.
0. Safeguarding and monitoring behaviour

In general, we prefer to have at least 2 staff in every lesson but as more pupils return to school this might not always be possible.  Lessons that are recorded offer more protection to staff and pupils should any concerns be raised about anyone's conduct or behaviour.  
0. Teachers self-reflection and development

At times teachers may also wish to record a lesson so they can reflect back on it.  Teaching online is a very new skill that teachers have not been trained and prepared for in advance.  It is very different to teaching in a classroom and as teachers we like to learn and do better.  Being able to view back lessons to see how we can improve would help some teachers to reflect on how they can improve their online teaching skills.
All recordings made are stored on the school encrypted drive and will not be shared outside the school community without your permission (unless related to a serious safeguarding concern).  They will be deleted in line with GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations) requirements.  They will not be used for marking or other purposes.
The school has a Privacy Statement which can be found attached.
On the attached reply-slip, we are asking you to please select ONE choice from the follow options:

I am happy for the school to record lessons for the reason above
I do not want the school record any lessons
I would like more information about this before I decide.

Please return the attached reply-slip in the envelope provided. 
If you do not reply, then you are not giving your permission.
Many thanks.
Claire Caddell

Deputy Headteacher 
REPLY-SLIP – Parent Permissions 
Please return to school in the SAE provided. 

Pupil Name:  ____________________________________  Class:  _______

YouTube

Please select ONE choice from the follow options:

[   ]   I am happy for the school to share YouTube links with my child/children
[   ]   I do not want the school to share YouTube links with my child/children
[   ]   I would like more information about this before I decide.
Recording of Lessons
Please select ONE choice from the follow options:
[   ]   I am happy for the school to record lessons for the reason above
[   ]   I do not want the school record any lessons
[   ]   I would like more information about this before I decide.
Signed (Parent/Carer): _________________________________     Date:  ____/____/2021

Print Name:   ____________________________________
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